Minutes of the Special Meeting, December 9th 2020     

Minutes of the Meeting of the Library Board of Trustees
December 9, 2020 - 7:30PM
Brookline, NH

Present:

Ed Cook, Dave Partridge, Karen Jew, Kim Rogers, Shannon Guay    


Pat Leonard, Director 

The meeting was called to order by Ed at 7:33PM
Due to the COVID-19/Coronavirus crisis, and in accordance with Governor Sununu’s Emergency Order #12 pursuant to Executive Order 2020-04, this Board is authorized to meet electronically.    

Ed, Chair 
Dave, Treasurer
Karen, Secretary
Kim, Member
Shannon, Member

Each stated they were participating electronically from home, that attendance in person was not reasonably practical due to COVID-19, and they could hear the proceedings.
Administrative: Discussion regarding 2020 accrued vacation hours for staff:
1) pay for unused vacation time above the one week

2) allow staff to carry over more time than the normal one week

3) follow the policy and staff loses what they don't take before the end off the year.
Vacation hours calculated based on hours actually worked in 2020 which saw a decrease in hours for staff members as a result of the pandemic. 

Discussed pros and cons of each option above.
Dave motioned to allow employees to carry over extra vacation time on a one-time basis to be used by April 30, 2021.  Kim seconded. 

Viva Voce Roll Call Results

Yea: 5 (Ed, Kim, Shannon, Dave, Karen)

Nay: 0 

Motion passed.

New Business: Saturday/Holiday planning for 2021 Library calendar:

The Library will remain open on Saturdays during the summer and only close Saturdays when they fall during a holiday weekend. This is a permanent change that will be factored into the Library schedule going forward. 
At 7:45PM Dave motioned to adjourn the meeting. Shannon seconded. 

Viva Voce Roll Call Results

Yea: 5 (Ed, Kim, Shannon, Dave, Karen)

Nay: 0 

Motion passed.

Submitted, 
Karen Jew, Secretary

